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LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES FROM THE MAY 14, 2019 MEETING 

HELD AT CHOICE CITY BUTCHER 
 

IN ATTENDANCE:  

Committee Members: Anda Lincoln Stephenson, Arthur Spicciati, Kara Clark, Rebekah 

Berry-Chaney, Dan St. John, Rikke Liska, Cody Kneble, Heidi Whitaker, Ben Kramer 

 

Others Present: Cathy Vlasak 

 

CALL TO ORDER: President Anda Lincoln Stephenson called the meeting to order at 

approximately 7:07 a.m.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes from the April 25, 2019 meeting were approved with 

amendments to the spelling of Cathy’s name, unanimously. 

 

PRO BONO PROGRAM REPORT: Ben Kramer reported that insurance was secured and they have 

no other updates to report. 

 

YOUNG LAWYER DIVISION REPORT: Dan St. John reported for Matthew Haltzman that the YLD 

will be having a happy hour on May 20th at the Magic Rat and that Judge Lehman will be in 

attendance.  

 

WOMEN’S BAR REPORT: Heidi Whitaker reported by the end of the week she should have the 

June meeting scheduled and they are still looking for a vice president.  Ms. Whitaker will send 

out a call for interested parties to the larger bar and the Young Lawyer Division of the bar.  

 

ACCESS TO JUSTICE REPORT: Rebekah Berry-Chaney reported that the next meeting is June 20th 

at which point the committee will likely address the fall event, Ask-A-Lawyer and report on the 

success of Family Law Day. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Kara Clark reported that the LCBA bank balance that was provided for 

this month includes proceeds from Ethics CLE.  The Ethics event is estimated to be a net zero 

because there are still some vendor bills outstanding and any proceeds are deposited into the 

scholarship fund account.  Ms. Clark also reported that in addition to expenses for the Ethics 

CLE, we paid the pro bono malpractice expense this month.  

 

CLE REPORT: Kara Clark reported upcoming CLEs include malpractice insurance on 

Wednesday, May 15th which has been approved in the past for 1 ethics credit but it is currently 

pending approval.  In June there will be a financial advisor presenting on long term care planning 

to make sure your clients have enough money to take care of themselves in long term care 

(nursing home) or that they are set up to be eligible for Medicare.  No CLEs are currently 

planned for July or August but Ms. Clark welcomes suggestions.  
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TERM DAY:  

• Location: The Elizabeth was a suggestion in the past but it is not possible given their pay 

structure.  The committee discussed going to the Museum of Discovery again or 

potentially the CSU Stadium Club.  Mr. Spicciati will reach out to CSU and Ms. 

Stephenson will reach out to Museum of Discovery. Ms. Liska will reach out to Brett 

Busch regarding the golf tournament for fall term day. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

• July Budget Retreat:  We will be meeting on July 19th at 2:00 pm to review and approve 

the budget.  We will likely meet at the County building in their conference room.  Mr. 

Spicciati will call to reserve the room. 

 

• Bench Bar Committee: They are looking for a representative for the County District 

Court docket in civil law.  Suggestions included someone from Tracy Oldemeyer’s 

office. Ms. Stephenson will reach out to their office to see if someone is interested 

 

• Past President’s Dinner: This event has been in the budget but has not occurred since 

2011. Typically, past presidents, spouses and the current board are invited, the dinner is 

held at a member’s house, and is catered. Ms. Clark reports that there are funds for this 

event and would be a good idea to encourage collegial interactions within the bar and 

reconnecting past presidents with the current leadership.  Suggestions included doing a 

wine and cheese event rather than a sit down dinner.  Mr. Spicciati suggests that we 

solicit feedback from past presidents. Ms. Stephenson and Mr. Spiccati will reach out to 

past presidents and report on feedback at our next meeting. 

 

• Family Law Committee and Events: Domestic Relations Best Practices committee 

including Brooke Alexander made the request to create a subcommittee for the family 

law bar.  The understanding is that the subcommittee would hold approximately 4 events 

per year and would like to secure funds from the LCBA for those events.  Discussions 

included whether to create a subcommittee and surrounded other sections (trusts and 

estates, criminal defense bar, professionalism committee).  The suggestion was that the 

executive board would like to be consistent with other subcommittees with relation to 

requests for funds.  Ms. Stephenson will invite Ms. Alexander to attend the next 

executive committee meeting to present their proposal.    

 

ADJOURNMENT: Anda Lincoln Stephenson adjourned the meeting at 7:46 a.m. 

 

NEXT LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING:  The next 

executive committee meeting will be held on June 11, 2019 at 7:00 a.m. at Silver Grill. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

Rebekah Berry-Chaney, Esq.  

LCBA Secretary 


























